
 

 
 
 

July - September 2024 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
  
Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. 
 
In June, we started a CPR Training Class to offer a service to the town that would benefit the general public while 
incorporating gospel truth into the classes. One of our men is a paramedic and is certified to teach CPR. He trained 
our church family in June, and we reached out to the general public in July. The class is gaining traction, with a 
growing interest and increasing number of participants.  
 
My parents were able to travel to Maine this summer and spend ten days with us.  It was so good to have them visit.  
The only thing that would have made their trip better is if they could have stayed longer!   
 
We had the privilege of evangelizing at the Yarmouth Clam Festival again this year. Over 100,000 people converge 
on our small town yearly to celebrate at the three-day event.  Many gospel tracts were handed out, and we had great 
conversations with folks searching for truth and direction in their lives. 
 
This summer, much was accomplished at the print shop.  Jack and Doreen Castle came up again and helped with some 
major construction on the building. We also had another crew work on the building and help correct the remaining 
structural issues. The help of these crews was invaluable. We also had excavation work done, and the conduit for 
power was run to the print shop. The three-phase power should be connected to the building before winter.  We praise 
the Lord that enough construction was completed so that we could finally utilize our print shop to collate John and 
Romans scripture portions. A good number from our church participated in the project, and everyone was so excited 
about working together to put the Word of God in other people’s hands. 
 
We launched a Homeschool Support Group in August. One of our goals was to reach young, unchurched 
homeschooling families in our area. While this immediate result hasn't been achieved, the group's success is evident 
in the friendships our son has made. This is a promising start, and we're excited about the future of this ministry. 
 
This August, we had a great Missions Conference with Brother Jimmy Milsaps from Robbinsville, NC.  I believe the 
Lord must have done more for me in the conference than anyone.  I was challenged to trust the Lord in some particular 
ways this year.  I’m disappointed that I am such a slow learner, but grateful that the Lord is still working on me and 
conforming me to the image of His dear Son. 
 
Several weeks ago, we started Master Clubs.  We have heavily promoted it throughout our region and have had several 
families attend.  Please pray that this children’s program will grow and that the Lord will give us the wisdom to reach 
these children and the rest of our community for Christ.  Jesus is coming soon, and we want to do our best to reach 
the multitudes who do not know Him with the good news of His salvation. 
 
We just published our latest tract, “Why Does God Allow Suffering?”  I believe it is one of our most compelling and 
timely messages yet.  You may order them by going to 
our website at rrbpress.com/store. 
 
As always, thank you for your consistent prayers,  
encouragement, and faithful financial support.  We  
cannot express just how thankful we are for all of  
you.  You are making an eternal difference! 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Brooks Suttle 


